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SWIMMING 

 

THE HEARING IN THE CAS ARBITRATION PROCEDURE BETWEEN 

WADA, SUN YANG AND FINA TO BE HELD IN PUBLIC 
 

 

Lausanne, 20 August 2019 - The Court of Arbitration for Sport (CAS) is conducting an appeal 

arbitration procedure brought by the World Anti-Doping Agency (WADA) against the Chinese 

swimmer Sun Yang and the Fédération Internationale de Natation (FINA) in relation to a decision 

issued by the FINA Doping Panel dated 3 January 2019 whereby Sun Yang was found not to have 

committed an anti-doping rule violation following an out-of-competition doping control. 

 

The CAS confirms, further to consultation with the parties, that a hearing was tentatively scheduled 

for September 2019 but due to unexpected personal circumstances, one of the parties was obliged to 

request a postponement of the hearing. Such request was assented to by the other parties and accepted 

by the CAS Panel. A new hearing date will be fixed as soon as possible and but is unlikely to be before 

the end of October 2019. 

 

At the parties’ request, the hearing, which will likely take place in Switzerland, will be open to the 

public (including the media). Full details of the arrangements for those who wish to attend the hearing 

will be made available once the new hearing date and location have been officially confirmed. This 

will be the second time in the history of CAS that a hearing is held in public. The first public hearing, 

which took place in 1999, was also related to the sport of swimming, in the matter Michelle Smith De 

Bruin v. FINA. 
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